

## DAVE KERNER

County Mayor

County Commissioner, District 3

Palm Beach County Board of County Commissioners Governmental Center 301 North Olive Avenue, 12th Floor West Palm Beach, FL 33401

> Telephone: (561) 355-2203 Facsimile: (561) 355-6344

dkerner@pbcgov.org

www.pbcgov.com

April 5, 2021

## Statement from Mayor Dave Kerner on Sunday Night's 60 Minutes Segment on Vaccines in Florida:

"I watched the 60 Minutes segment on Palm Beach County last night and feel compelled to issue this statement. The reporting was not just based on bad information – it was intentionally false. I know this because I offered to provide my insight into Palm Beach County's vaccination efforts and 60 minutes declined. They know that the Governor came to Palm Beach County and met with me and the County Administrator and we asked to expand the state's partnership with Publix to Palm Beach County. We also discussed our own local plans to expand mass vaccinations centers throughout the county, which the Governor has been incredibly supportive. We asked and he delivered. They had that information, and they left it out because it kneecaps their narrative.

We have confronted this pandemic for over a year. Our residents, like all Americans, are tired. And the media is making it worse. They are hellbent on dividing us for cheap views and clicks. 60 Minutes should be ashamed.

I thank the Governor for supporting the residents of Palm Beach County. Because of his efforts, working in coordination with Palm Beach County officials, over 275,000 seniors in our county—which is over 75% of the total senior population—have been vaccinated." I am proud of how our county and state leadership have executed on this important mission, and the results speak for themselves.

Sincerely,

County Mayor

"An Equal Opportunity Affirmative Action Employer"

